

Part I: GRAMMAR

Identify the error (A, B, C or D) in each sentence and write the correct words/ phrases

Example: *He live (A) with his (B) parents near the (C) center of (D) the city*

Answer: A --> lives

- How about go (A) to the (B) beach on a (C) perfect day like this (D)?
- It's going (A) to be cold (B) today. Let's staying (C) at home and sing (D) karaoke.
- What does (A) the weather (B) like today? – It's windy. It's great (C) weather to fly a kite (D).
- How many season (A) are there (B) in a year (C) in the north of (D) Vietnam?
- She often takes (A) a raincoat and an (B) umbrella when (C) it rainy (D).
- My (A) favorite season does (B) summer because (C) I like walking on (D) a beach.
- Her (A) cousin thinks (B) it's always rain (C) and cool in (D) Australia.
- Tuan and Loan are students (A) at (B) Hanoi University of Industry. Tuan studies (C) Electronic Engineering and Loan major (D) is Financial Banking.
- My teacher likes (A) playing chess (B) in his free time (C). He very good (D) at that.
- Playing (A) computer games and (B) going (C) the gym are (D) Minh's hobbies in his free time.

Part II: VOCABULARY

Complete each sentence with ONE suitable word

Example: *Hanoi is very famous for Pho. It is a s _____ of Hanoi.*

Answer: *specialty*

- It's very f _____ outside - I can't see anything.
- They love flying a kite when it's w _____
- People give chocolate and flowers to their lovers on the 14th of F _____
- Children want to receive presents from Santa Claus on C _____ Day
- I _____ Day on the 2nd of September is a national holiday in Vietnam.
- We had a very nice dinner with turkey and plum-pudding on T _____ day.
- Vietnam's Revolution was successful on A _____ 19th, 1945.
- Vietnamese Teachers' Day is celebrated in N _____
- People often decorate their houses with plants and flowers to welcome L _____ New Year
- Also known as the Full Moon Festival, the M _____ A _____ Festival falls on the fifteenth of the eighth lunar month.

Part 3: LISTENING

Listen to Jake's description of his family and answer the questions WITH ONE WORD OR NUMBER.

- How old is Jake?
- What nationality is Jake's father?
- Are Camille and Claire Jake's brothers?
- Where is Claire's boyfriend from?
- Where is Daniela's family from?

Listen and fill in blanks with ONE WORD.

Sara is a (26) She is thirty-seven years old. She lives in a small village near Agadir. Her father is Moroccan. Her mother is (27) She has two brothers and one sister. Sara is married. Her husband's name is Khalid. He is from (28) He works at a high school. Sara and Khalid have one (29) called Hamid. He is three years old. And two daughters, their names are Houda and Khadija. Khadija is eleven and Houda is fourteen. They are students in a preparatory school. At the weekend, Khalid goes to the sport club and plays tennis with his..... (30), whereas, Sara visits her parents or reads newspapers.

Part 4: READING

Read the text and answer the questions with NO MORE THAN FOUR WORDS.

Antonio lives in the city of Valencia in Spain. Every year he goes to La Tomatina Festival in Bunol, a town near Valencia. The festival is on the last Wednesday in August, when everyone comes into the main square to throw tomatoes at each other.

Before the fun begins, people cover the shop windows with plastic. Antonio always wears his oldest clothes so he doesn't get his best clothes dirty. He also always puts his camera in a plastic bag to keep it clean. In the morning trucks arrive in the main square, the Plaza del Pueblo, bringing more than 100,000 kilos of tomatoes. The fight begins at 11 o'clock and always lasts for two hours. At exactly 1 o'clock everyone stops. They never throw tomatoes after 1 o'clock. They then usually spend the rest of the day cleaning themselves and the town! In the evening, Antonio usually watches the fireworks, eats the local food and sometimes joins in the dancing.

31. Which country does Antonio come from?
32. When does the festival take place every year?
33. What do the people use to cover the shop windows?
34. How much time do people spend on throwing tomatoes at each other?
35. What do the people usually do after the fighting? cleaning themselves and town

Read the following text and fill NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS in each gap

Do you like ice cream in a bowl or do you prefer to eat it as an ice cream cone?

Ice cream in a bowl is not as messy. You can put chocolate or caramel sauce on top of the ice cream. You can also put fruit like strawberries or mangos on top. Some people like nuts on their ice cream. In fact, you can eat ice cream with anything you want!

Ice cream is usually made from frozen dairy products like milk and cream. Fruit is sometimes added or other flavors like chocolate or vanilla are added. As the cream freezes, it needs to be stirred slowly. This helps make the ice cream smooth and creamy. Before people had refrigerators, ice cream was a luxury. It took a lot of work and a lot of time to make. Now grocery stores sell many different flavors of ice cream. Ice cream is a delicious dessert at the end of a meal or a great snack when you're hungry.

36. People can put some kinds of fruits in ice cream such as and mangos.
37. In fact, you can eat with ice cream.
38. Sometimes you can add fruit, and vanilla flavors with ice cream.
39. Now people can buy many flavors of ice cream in .
40. Ice cream is a at the end of a meal or great snack.

Part 5: WRITING

Write a short paragraph (about 80 - 100 words) about your free time activities.

You should base on the following questions:

1. What do you like doing in your free time?
2. Why do you like it/ them?
3. Where and when do you often do it/them?
4. Who do you often do it/ them with?

-----THE END-----